
Spring is officially here now and we are anticipating three very busy months to 
finish the 2018-2019 school year.  For grades six and nine they will be  
concentrating on covering pertinent curriculum to be measured on the Provincial 
Achievement Tests.  Please note these important dates so that appointments may 
be arranged around these exams.  We know our students will be prepared.  Parents 
can assist by ensuring that students have a good breakfast and adequate sleep on 
these dates outlined on the school calendar.   
 
For all of our students it is important to keep at the forefront learning and  
reviewing of concepts presented.  It is a busy time of year as extra outdoor events 
begin and we start to enjoy the outdoors and the anticipated nice weather.   
 
Did You Know?   

ÅBadminton season is starting right away with tryouts.  Thank-you to  
Mrs. Murray and Ms. Sale who will be coaching. We will have a full  
complement of players for singles and doubles.            

ÅFourteen Junior High students will be attending the Young Scientists  
Conference at the University of Alberta May 11th,  2019.  Thanks to  
Mr. Froese who will attend with these students. 

ÅMany students are entering projects for the Science fair at Guthrie on April 
9th, 2019. Thanks to Mr. Perlette and Mrs. Farnsworth for organizing this 
event.  

ÅGuthrie will have student representatives entering the STEAM games for 
Sturgeon School Division held May 23rd, 2019.   Thanks to  
Mrs. Lawczynski and Mrs. Hryniw for leading this group.  

ÅFinally, several students from Band and Choir will perform and Art  
submissions will be displayed at Sturgeon Night of Music April 29th, 
2019.  Thanks to Mrs. Oltsher and Ms. Williams for supporting these  
students.    
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Counsellors  
Guthrie School's Focus for April: Manners 
 
Guthrie Gators are amazing with their manners! Whether we're hosting guests or heading 
out on field trips, Guthrie School receives compliments for the wonderful politeness our 
students express to others. 
Good manners never go out of style. They demonstrate a respect for ourselves and  
others, expressing appreciation and gratefulness. Using "please" and "thank you", holding 
doors, and helping others builds and improves relationships. 
Our focus this month will be reinforcing the fantastic manners our Gators display,  
reminding them that those "pleases" and "thank yous" are noticed, appreciated, and  
recognized. 
 
For our older Gators, we will be discussing Netiquette (online etiquette). In our increasingly 
digital world, how we portray ourselves online can have long-lasting, sometimes  
unintentionally negative, effects. Parents can help their children navigate online safely by 
reviewing and reinforcing these pointers. 
 
1. The Golden Rule: If you wouldn't speak that way face-to-face with someone, don't do it       
      online. 
2. Everything posted online leaves a digital footprint, even when it's deleted. 
3. Speak kindly. Remember: it may look like a screen in front of you, but there's another  
      person on the receiving end. 
4. Don't post when you're angry. Taking some time to clear your head can ensure you  
      don't post something you may regret later. 
5. Don't become involved in Cyberbullying. In this digital world, we often forget there is a  
      person on the other side of the computer, and we need to be as careful with our posts  
      online as much as we are with our words in person. 
6. Be safe. Don't give out personal information, addresses, full names, or phone numbers  
      online. Not yours, not someone else's. 
 
 
 
Sara Oltsher 
Guthrie School 



 
 
 
 
 

 
Apr 1    Classes Resume 
 
Apr 1   Parent Council Meeting @ 6:30 
 
Apr 2   Kinder Grad / Spring Photos 
 
Apr 9   Cookie Day 
 
Apr 12    PD Day:  No School 
 
Apr 19   Good Friday - No School 
 
Apr 22   Easter Monday - No School 
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Headstart Screening Date:  

 
April 25th @ MFRC 

Please contact Carla @ Sturgeon School Division  
780-939-4341 to schedule an assessment 
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2019-2020 School Year 
 
 
It is that time of year again when we are beginning to plan for the next school 
year, 2019-2020.  If you are planning to move from our area or know of  
neighbors, relations who are moving in, can you please inform us.  This allows us 
to better plan for next year.  We will miss any family who is moving and wish 
you all the best in your new school and community.   
 
Also, if you know of any Kindergarten aged children who may be attending next 
year please inform those families to contact the school as soon as possible to  
assist with Kindergarten planning for next year.   

 
 

For Supporting the Scholastic Book Fair which was held March 18-21 in the 
Learning Commons.  We have a lot of new books to add to our collection 
thanks to your generous support.  Guthrie School received a profit of 
$1900.55 
 
The Grand Book Prize winner was Londyn from 4M . She won $25 worth of 
books from Scholastic for herself, and $25 for her classroom!! 
 
Congratulations to all the winners and to all the students who won a poster 
from the draw as well! 



Guthrie is using an online system for ordering Hot Lunch.  If you 
wish to purchase a hot lunch for your child please visit 
www.HealthyHunger.ca to register with Guthrie School. In just 
four easy steps you will be able to preorder hot lunch for your 
child.  Remember that hot lunch orders must be placed 5 days prior 
to the scheduled hot lunch date.  We are trying to have healthy 
choices as well as keep hot lunch prices between approximately 
$5.00ñ$6.00.  When a credit card is used online there is a 2%-3% 
service charge added for this on the price of the hot lunch.  Even 
with the service charge we are keeping lunches in the above price 
range.  We have a hot lunch coordinator and are not requiring more 
volunteers to run the hot lunch program.  The school is only  
providing this as a service and is not fundraising through this.   
We hope you are enjoying this program.  
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